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Communication Workers Union Campaign to stop Gloucestershire Mail Centre Closure

Gloucestershire postal workers today pledged to fight tooth and nail plans by the Royal Mail to close the Mail Centre on Eastern Avenue in Gloucester.

The CWU said the decision was “total madness” and refused to rule out industrial action in defence of Gloucester Mail Centre – which has served the people of this area for more than 20 years.

Paul Trehearne, Secretary of the Gloucestershire Branch said “this decision is a massive kick in the teeth for the 400 mail centre staff. Between them they have centuries of experience providing a first class service to the people of Gloucestershire - they deserve better”.

He added Royal Mail’s decision to close the site was nothing more than short term, slash and burn cost-cutting. If the plan goes ahead, the services currently performed in Gloucester will transfer to Swindon – 40 miles away.

“It makes no economic sense whatsoever. Its total madness. Postal services are an integral part of the local economy and this closure will have a severe impact. Business after business will tell you that the high quality of service they receive from Royal Mail is a key reason they are based in Gloucester. Closing this site puts all that at risk,” Paul said.

The CWU will now launch a major campaign to force Royal Mail into a u-turn. This will include demonstrations, public meetings and gaining support from local businesses and politicians.

Paul added, “We are not going to take this lying down because Gloucester Mail Centre is part of the fabric of our community and one of the areas biggest employers. The local economy cannot afford to lose it and local people do not deserve to lose the high quality postal services they quite rightly expect.”

For more information, contact Paul Trehearne on 01452 333970 or 07977416610  

